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LICENSING UNAVAILABLE - FRIDAY 1 UNTIL TUESDAY 12 

APRIL 

Due to recent change overs in our 

administration staff we are unable to 

provide any licensing services from 

Friday 1 until Tuesday 12 April.  We 

understand this is inconvenient , 

however our efforts to have all new staff 

“licensing ready” relies on the availability 

of Department of Transport training.   

We are working towards having ample 

staff members trained to offer full 

licensing services within the next month or so.   Thanks for your 

understanding. 

FAREWELL SANDY 

We say farewell to long term 

employee Sandy Wyatt this week 

who is moving on after nearly 8 

years of service.   

Sandy will continue her Local Government career at the City of 

Swan in a similar role to the one she has held at Mt Marshall.  We 

wish Sandy all the success in the “Big Smoke” and will hopefully see 

her visiting the area in the future.  Thank you Sandy for your long 

and loyal service.  



EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY  

 

PARKS AND GARDENS OFFICER  

The Shire of Mt Marshall is seeking a competent and 

enthusiastic Parks and Gardens Officer to provide attentive 

care for our numerous parks and gardens, recreation 

centres, fully grassed reticulated oval, caravan parks, and 

botanic gardens.  The job is based in Bencubbin and 

involves a diverse range of duties and will be ideal for you if 

you like variety in your work and are self motivated.   

 

The role includes the following benefits: 

• Complimentary Gym Membership 

• Housing Allowance - $100 per week 

• Matching superannuation contribution up to 5% 

• 22 days annual leave 

• Fortnightly RDO  

• Annual Bonus 
 
A ‘C’ class driver’s license is a minimum requirement for the position and annual remuneration is 

$55,486 with a loyalty bonus scheme commencing after 1 x years service.  

 

Applications are now open and please contact Nadine Richmond on 08 

96851202 or ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au for a copy of the position description.   Applications 

addressed to the Chief Executive Officer can be emailed to ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, received 

by mail or delivered in person to the Shire office.  

 

The Shire of Mt Marshall is committed to creating a diverse environment and is proud to be an 

equal opportunity employer.  

 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 



 

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST SOUGHT—SURPLUS PLANT AND PARTS 

Expressions of interest, closing on Friday 8 April at 4pm are invited for the purchase of 

surplus plant and parts.  

 

Horwood Bagshaw Free Roll Roller  

The roller is in pieces and will need to be put back together before being operational — most 

parts are available. 
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Volvo Grader Parts 

Includes mirror, lights, filters and an array of spare parts to suit a 930G Motor Grader with some 

parts possibly suiting a L90F Volvo Loader. 

 

Inspection is by appointment only 

between normal working hours, 

being 7am to 4pm Monday to Friday 

by contacting the Works Supervisor 

on 0499 851 111. 

 

Those wishing to inspect will have 

to follow COVID-19 guidelines when 

in the Shire’s Depot.   

 

When attending the depot visitors 

must wear enclosed footwear and hi

-vis vests, which will be supplied. 

 

All items will be in a “where is as is” 

condition and it will be the 

responsibility of the purchaser to 

pick up the items from the Shire 

Depot 

 

The highest or any offer is not 

necessarily accepted, and the canvassing of Councillors or staff will disqualify.  

 

Offers can be posted to PO Box 20, Bencubbin WA 6477 or emailed to 

admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au  

 

John Nuttall  

Chief Executive Officer  



MT MARSHALL RED CARD FOX SHOOT 

 

Thank you to all the teams that participated in the 2022 Red Card Fox Shoot on Friday Night.  In 

total the 5 teams recorded a total of 102 foxes, 165 rabbits and 12 wild cats.   

 

Across a wide range of agricultural sectors, rabbits caused a loss of $216.3 million in 2013/14. 

Foxes caused a loss of $28.4 million dollars.  Feral cats were not included in the report, but the 

Pestsmart website estimates that the cost of cats is $2 million per year for management and 

research, while the loss of birds to preying cats has been estimated to be $144 million annually.   

Feral cats have contributed to the extinction of at least 27 mammal species Australia wide and 

currently endanger 147 other Australian mammals, bird, reptiles and frogs. In addition, they 

transmit toxoplasmosis to humans, domestic stock and wildlife.  Foxes impacted upon up to 84 

threatened species, eight of which were already listed at 'high risk' of extinction. 

 

Congratulations to the Tomas Team who took out the highest score for the event.  Well done to 

all the teams who came together to eradicate 

vermin from the district and help raise money for 

the Regional Men’s Health Initiative.   

 

 



POSITIONS VACANT 
 

CLEANER 

A vacancy exists for a full time Cleaner working from the Bencubbin depot (38hrs/wk).   You will 

be required to clean various Shire facilities including, but not limited to, the Shire office, the 

Bencubbin Caravan Park ablutions and accommodation as well as the Bencubbin Multipurpose 

Complex. 
 

Shire housing may be negotiated with the successful applicant and the role includes the 

following benefits: 

• Complimentary Gym Membership 

• Housing Allowance - $100 per week 

• Matching superannuation contribution up to 5% 

• 22 days annual leave 

• Fortnightly RDO  

• Annual Bonus 
 

GRADER OPERATOR  -  TEMPORARY APPOINTMENT 

The Shire is seeking a competent grader operator to join our works crew on a casual basis, in a 

temporary role.  This opportunity may suit someone who is looking for employment in the lead 

up to the seeding season and offers the following benefits: 

• Overtime may be available 

• Matching superannuation contribution up to 5% 

• 9 Day Fortnight 
 

The position will see the successful applicant assist carrying out road maintenance and 

construction works as required, drainage and other ancillary works.  
 

A HR drivers license is required for this position.   
 

To obtain a copy of the position description for either of the above positions, please contact 

Nadine Richmond during office hours on 08 9685 1202 or via email 

admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au. 
 

Applications addressed to the Chief Executive Officer can be emailed to 

admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au, received by mail or delivered in person to the Shire office.  
 

John Nuttall 

Chief Executive Officer 

PO Box 20 

BENCUBBIN  WA  6477 


